
BFCA Annual Membership Meeting Summary 

 
 
The annual BFCA Homeowners Meeting was held on Jan. 24, 2008 at the Myers Park 
Community Center.  There were 37 members in attendance.  The board arranged for sandwiches, 
chips and sodas as refreshments.  Rick Jernigan, our neighbor and manager of the Southwood 
Publix, donated two $25.00 gift certificates which were given away as door prizes.  Thank you, 
Rick! 
 
The election of a new board member was the official business of the evening.  As we had a 
quorum with members present and proxies received, Warees Smith was elected to the Board to 
fill the position being vacated by Sheila Smith after three years of loyal and capable service.  
Congratulations and thanks to Warees for his willingness to take on these responsibilities. 
 
Officer Hollingsworth of the Tallahassee Police Department gave a brief presentation on 
neighborhood crime statistics and recommendations for home safety.  Stan Rosenthal of the Leon 
County Extension Office provided valuable information about urban forestry.  He is very 
familiar with our Blairstone Forest habitat so was able to specifically address issues relating to 
our trees. 
 
Other agenda items discussed were financial reports, the status of our Neighborhood Watch 
program, the condition of our pond and, of course, our new website.  
 
If you were unable to join us for the meeting we missed you and hope to see you at next year's 
meeting! 


